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 Total cost of the party was $3,489.20, with the Region underwriting was over $1,800 

of the cost. Any suggestions for next years’ party will be welcomed. 
 
8. Monthly Meetings Hospitality & Badge Fines:  Mark DeFloria thanked Debbie 

Sheetz for handling hospitality by providing the members with treats at the monthly 
meetings.  Badge fines were collected at each monthly meeting from Members who 
were not wearing their name badges.  This, in addition to one half of the monthly 50-
50 drawing is added to a kitty.  The winner’s name is drawn from a list of Members.  If 
the Member whose name is drawn is not present, the kitty is not distributed, but is 
carried over to the next meeting.  

 
9. Newsletter:  Mark DeFloria thanked everyone who submitted photos and articles for 

the RoundUp.  He specifically mentioned Fred Nicholls, Harvey Eger, Warren 
Sheppick and Mike Kosko for their frequent contributions.  Mark announced that he 
will be stepping down at the end of February as Editor.  One or more members are 
needed to take over the Roundup beginning in March. 

 
10.  Website:  Mark asked all Members to take a look at the Website, and offer him any 

suggestions they may have. 
 
11. Scholarship:  Tom Milligan reported that John Kuhns attended the Eastern 

Westmore]and Career and Technology School’s annual banquet to present a $1000 
scholarship to Tom McDowell from Ligonier High School Collision Repair Techniques 
program.  Tom’s plans are to attend Wyotech. 

 
12. Merchandise:  John Kuhns reported that he thought everyone was up to date on 

their merchandise orders.  John still has some denim shirts.  Order forms should be 
given to John. 

 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
1. Annual Audit:  Tom Milligan reported the annual audit was held this past week by 

Harvey Eger, Barb Erny and Debbie Sheetz. The committee reported that all was in 
order. 

 
2. 2006 Chance Car:  The Board will be looking for a Chance Car for this year’s raffle.   

Members with suggestions should pass them along to the Board.  A motion was made 
by Howard Finney to destroy the 2005 Chance Car ticket stubs, which was seconded 
by Tom Ulishney and unanimously carried. 

 
3. National Membership:  Mark reminded all Members that in order to belong to the 

Region, you must be a Member of AACA.  Members will be required to present their 
National membership cards in order to vote at next year’s Annual Meeting. 

 


